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FEDERAL 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security Announces Security Grants For LACMTA

The U.S. Department of Homeland Security today announced over $140 million in transit security grants.  The funds, distributed through the Transit Security Grant Program (TSGP), are provided to protect regional transit systems and commuters from terrorism, especially explosives and non-conventional threats.  TSGP funds are made available in coordination with a number of federal agencies, including the U.S. Department of Transportation.

The LACMTA was awarded a portion of two grants, one for its rail system and the other for its bus system.  The rail grant is in the amount of $4.8 million and will be shared with the Southern California Regional Rail Authority (Metrolink).  The bus grant is in the amount of $2.1 million and will be shared with the Orange County Transportation Authority.

The largest grant awarded today, $37.5 million, was for heavy and light rail systems operating in the greater New York City area.

STATE
Government Relations staff have learned that the Senate Transportation & Housing Committee will soon form a subcommittee on the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority.  As of this writing, membership on the committee has not been formalized.  Staff will provide more information to the Board as it becomes available.  

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

